CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
2nd February, 2023.
Meeting held in Trefin Village Hall at 7.30pm

          Present:            Cllrs: Neil Prior (Chair), Katy Jenkins, Anthony Daniel, Chris Prior, Paul Raymond,
                                 Priscilla Wilde, Paul Niedzwiedzki, John Morgan
          Apologies:        Cllr. Rob Smith
          In attendance:  Clerk – Vanessa Walker, Delyth Jenkins
1. Representation by Public 


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 12th January, 2023, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Neil Prior.   Seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.
3.   Matters Arising.
· PCPA – Abereiddy.  No response received – the Clerk asked to chase this up again.
· Speed data at Square & Compass.  The information has been requested. For further discussion.
· Water treatment – public meeting.  Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki will liaise with Kelly Jordan and set up    a public meeting in St. Nicholas.
· Defibrillator training.  This training was held on the 16th January.    The electricity still needs to be connected to the defibrillator cabinet in Llanrhian so Cllr. Katy Jenkins offered to liaise with Cllr. Rob Smith to get this done and arrange further defibrillator training sessions, possibly at a different venue.  In the meantime Cllr. John Morgan will ask St. John Ambulance about putting on a training course.
4.   Planning
5.   Finance 
      Payments requested: 
Connected Communities  (digital development)    £285.67
                                               SSE (electricity for Pavilion)                                      53.49    

                                               ICO (Information Commissioner’s Office)                  40.00
     Proposed by Cllr. Joh Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Katy Jenkins.

     Financial information:

          Balance of current a/c - £1571.58                                Balance of deposit a/c -  £842.97

The Clerk has put in an EPG claim for £3,717 and is awaiting payment. 

6.   Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Funding
      a) EPG (2) – Housing Assessment Scheme.  Councillors discussed the cost of the scheme – two 
          quotes had been received from PLANED and a housing consultant, Keith Edwards, who had carried 

          out the Newport Housing Survey.    Cllr. Neil Prior proposed using PLANED for £5000.  Seconded 
          by Cllr. Katy Jenkins.

      b) EPG (3) -   Playpark/Pavilion.   Councillors discussed appointing a contractor for the refurbishment 
          work. Two quotes had been received from  builders A Harries and Tudor Owen.  A third one had 
          been requested but had not been provided.   Councillors unanimously decided on A Harries, the 
          quote was very detailed and it was considered good value for money.  Proposed by Cllr. Katy 
         Jenkins, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.  All in favour.   
         The EPG bid for the Playpark will therefore be for £25,389.   There is £1800 matched funding 
         (£1000 from the Community Council and £800 from GTI) but an extra £2053 will need to be raised 
         before work commences. Ideas included crowd funding or local fund raising events and given the #

         Council’s fundraising history this was felt to be feasible.
                 c)  Connected Communities – Phase 2 – the EPG bid has gone in for £13,520.
           7.    i)   Correspondence           
      a)  Connected Communities report – January 2023 received.  The e bulletin is being circulated to 
            around 130 people.  Pulse survey data – same themes coming through as before.  The second 

            edition of  Llais Rhian was well thought of. There are concerns about footpaths and interest in
            walking groups.
       b) Information about the proposed new Lido in Milford Haven received.

       c)  N Pembs Trasport Forum briefing received.

       d)  Newport Housing Scheme costings received.
                   e) One Voice Wales – training schedule January – March received
       f)  PCPA – copy of Minutes from the 26th October, 2022, which mention possible funding for public 

           toilets – see item 11.

                 ii)  Consultations           
           Haveyoursay – South West Wales Corporate Joint Committee Draft Corporate Plan 2023-28.   
           End date 8th March.

           8.   Social Media
          

 Twitter – following 182, 117 followers

           

 Facebook - post reach 459, 40 engagements, 5 more new followers - 586 followers

          

 Instagram -  followers 127, following 83.

           9.   Public Toilet Facility – Porthgain
                 As one of the mechanisms to balance its budget Pembs County Council may well close many toilets in 
                 November unless their local communities take over the running of the facilities.  Porthgain is one of 
                 these and the future of Abereiddy toilet is also uncertain.   For further discussion.
          10.  Training – Assessment of Individual Requirements.
                 The Clerk provided forms and information on competency levels required for Councillors so that they 

                 could assess their own requirements for training.  These would be reviewed and the Clerk would 
                 provide a comprehensive training plan based on strengths and weaknesses for the next meeting.   

          11.   Closure of Solva Surgery
                  Cllr. John Morgan had been to the recent local drop in session run by Hywel Dda and Cllr. Paul  

                  Niedzwiedzki had attended the online meeting for Councillors.  
                  There are probably only two practical solutions given the time constraints before the Surgery closes: 
                  that Hywel Dda take over the Surgery as a Managed Practice or that the patients list be divided up 
                  (dispersed) and given to other local Surgeries.   
                  Solva Surgery has 2500 patients - 1700 live in St David’s immediate area and the St David’s Surgery 
                  patient list would therefore increase from 2500 to 4200. This would be problematic as the premises 
                  would not be big enough, parking is already very difficult, the Surgery would have to recruit more 
                  doctors etc.   

                  The Community Council is against dispersal.   Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki will send his report for the Clerk 
                  to send into Hywel Dda.
                

           12.  Date of next meeting:  Thursday 2d March, 2023.  This will be a virtual meeting.



Signed …………………………….




Date     …………………………….

